
MID CHESHIRE HOSPITALS

Minutes of the Joint Consultation and Negotiation Committee - 18.05.2000.

Present:
Staff Side



J Blakeman, SOR



J Clarke, UNISON



A Crawford, UCATT



N Drake, UNISON



C Farmer, MSF



S Flanagan, RCN



F Hazlehurst, CSP, in the chair



B Jones, UNISON



J Meadows, RCN



M Sheen, RCM


Management Side



J Park, Director of Operations



M Donald, Director of Corporate Development



J Workman, Personnel Manager

Apologies for Absence:



S Clayton, Training & Development Manager



M Davies, ACB




D Goodwin, Director of Finance



K Holbourn, Director of Nursing



J Monckton, BOS



S Yates, Chief Executive

18/00
ATTENDANCE

The Staff Side expressed their strong disappointment that only two executive directors were in attendance.  Management apologised for this and said that although the meeting was quorate under arrangements previously agreed with Staff Side, they accepted that the spirit of the constitution required a higher level of attendance.  They accepted the Staff Side proposal that the constitution be changed to require that at least 4 executive directors should attend future meetings.
 19/00 
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETINGS
These were accepted as a correct record. 

20/00 
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
i) Linen Services

Mr Park reported that a paper had been discussed at the Trust Board earlier in the month.  This recognised the need for capital investment in the laundry.  The Trust was currently bidding for 2 large linen contracts.  If these bids were successful, the capital spending would be funded through income.  If the bids were unsuccessful the future of the laundry would be uncertain.  One option would be competitive tendering with an in house bid.   Mr Jones complained that there had not been sufficient consultation on this paper or on the timing and content of a staff briefing meeting.  The local UNISON representative had not been aware that the meeting was taking place.  Mr Park said that the Board had not been asked to decide to put the Laundry out to competitive tender, but he had believed that the possibility should be shared with staff as early as possible.  He had, therefore, faxed details to Mr Jones three working days before the Board meeting and two days before a proposed meeting with staff.  After further discussion, the matter remained unresolved. Staff Side expressed their concern about consultation arrangements and sought the assistance of the Chairman of the Trust.  This was obtained and the Chairman met with Staff Side without the presence of management representatives.  Following this, the JCNC meeting proceeded.  JCNC expressed thanks to the Chairman for his assistance.  

It was agreed that developments concerning the Laundry would be a standing item on the JCNC agenda until further notice.

ii) Car Parking

Mr Park said that road markers had been in.  The idea to paint time limited yellow lines in the staff car park was not feasible after all.  The new bus shelter provided facilities for motorcycle, moped and bicycle users.  The use of a chicane was being consider to slow traffic. The ambulance and fire services would be contacted about this.  

An external advisor on car parking would be appointed. 

Staff Side reported that parking on the walkways in the car park was increasing.  It was agreed that this should be discouraged.

iii) Jobs Roles 

Mr Workman reported that funding for regrading of medical secretaries who undertook the large majority of tasks on the new job description had been identified.  Qualifying posts would be decided in the next few weeks.  Regradings would depend upon acceptance of the full job description and use of the medical secretaries handbook and standards.  Mr Jones said that Ward Clerks were not happy with the decision to reject their claim for regrading and asked that this issue be the subject of further discussion.

iv) Catering & Accommodation

Mr Park said that no further progress had been made on the catering specification.  Mr Jones asked when staff and staff representatives would receive further information.  Mr Park replied that as soon as a specification document was available for comment it would be shared with catering staff, their representatives, ward managers and dietitians.  That process would also allow comments to be made on behalf of users of the staff dining room.  He asked JCNC to let him know if anything appeared to be missing from the consultation arrangements.

On accommodation, expressions of interest in operating accommodation for the Trust had been received.  Mr Park repeated earlier invitations for staff / resident representation.  Mr Crawford asked if all residents had been informed of the current position.  Mr Park said that he could not recall, but that they certainly would be before any final decisions were made.

v) CCTV

The draft policy was discussed.  It was for the Staff Side to determine who the most appropriate representative would be for notification of proposed covert use.  Staff Side suggested that this should be the JCNC member most closely associated with the work group.  This was agreed, unless the representative actually worked in the area to be covered.  In that case an alternative representative would be approached by management.  Mr Flanagan asked for a stronger statement on ways in which the CCTV policy would not be used.  Staff Side agreed to produce suggested wording.

vi) Whistleblowing

The draft policy was discussed.  After discussion, Mr Workman agreed to prepare rewording in paragraphs 2 and 3.

vii) Working Time Regulations

The N&M group on working time had met and discussed shift patterns.  A draft agreement was accepted for use where neither management nor staff wished to change current arrangements.  Staff representatives would sign such agreements where they were content that staff did not wish to change working patterns.  A draft agreement for physiotherapy on call was agreed for signature.  Mr Farmer asked about annual leave payments for on call work.  Mr Workman said that the Trust was obtaining legal advice on this issue.  A decision was expected soon.

viii) Police

A meeting had taken place with the new Superintendent.  It had been agreed that the Trust would prepare a first draft protocol for the management of the working relationship with the Police.  Staff Side agreed to nominate someone to assist with this.

ix) Long Service and Retirement Awards

The Director of Finance had approached the tax office for advice.  A response was awaited.

x) Fit for Purpose

Details to be circulated with the minutes of this meeting.

xi) Pathology

Mr Farmer reported that, after earlier frustrations, good progress appeared to be being made on the issue of out of hours work in Pathology.  He was pleased that the Chief Executive was taking a personal interest in this matter.

xii) Mileage Rates

The Director of Finance had compared our rates with those published by the AA.  No change was required for standard or regular users.  An increase was needed for lease car users.  The Director of Finance would be writing to Mrs Meadows with details.  Staff Side asked for regular reviews against AA rates. 

21/00
WORKING TOGETHER 

Employee Opinion Survey

A sub group of ODG had met and was preparing a report.  That report would go to both ODG and JCNC.

Staff Involvement

Mr Davies had now joined the Trust Board as an Associate Member.  Directorates were being asked to provide a report on staff involvement in their areas

Equal Opportunities
The importance of the GWC agreement was noted.  Initial work on implementation would be undertaken by the Equal Opportunities in Employment Group.

National Monitoring

The return was agreed for dispatch.  Staff Side expressed concern about the lack of counselling services.  Management agreed that, while some provision could be made, this fell well short of the ideal.  A stress policy was being prepared and the need to improve counselling services would remain under review.

22/00 
FINANCIAL POSITION & ACTIVITY LEVELS
Ms Donald said that the Trust virtually broke even in 1999/2000. On activity, the year had seen increases in emergency admissions which had impacted upon elective work.  Day cases had been 16% ahead of predictions, but elective theatre work was 2.5% down on the previous year.  OPD attendances were 9.3% above target.  Bed occupancy had moved to 83% in March compared with 85% in March 1999.   For the current year, the Trust had been projecting a £1.3 million shortfall.  This had been addressed through budget negotiations with the Health Authority.  A number of consultant appointments would be made.  The need to recognise the impact on support services was noted. The settlement came with tough service targets.

Mr Jones asked if JCNC members could receive the corporate report.  This was agreed.

23/00 
JLNC MINUTES

These minutes, which had been tabled, were noted.

24/00 
HEALTH & SAFETY UPDATE

Mr Park reported on work related to Display Screen Equipment.  He also said that the Trust was considering a joint appointment of an Occupational Health Physician.  A moving and handling audit was discussed.  
25/00 
POLICY REVIEW SCHEDULE

The following policies required review: 

*Capability;

Long Service & Retirement Awards - initial review by Staff Trust Funds Group;


Parental Leave - initial review by Equal opportunities in Employment Group;


Removal Expenses - initial review by Joint Local Negotiating Committee;


*Protection on Organisational Change.

*Staff Side agreed to make suggestions on review arrangements.

DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS 

20/7, 21/9, 30/11/2000- 10.30 am, LCR.
Staff Side pre meeting from 9.30 am.
